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DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 



Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards 

Matthew Lawrence, Assistant Attorney General 
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OTHERS PRESENT:  
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Jon Sargeant, Joyce



Jim Berndt, MD PHCC



Dick Wagner, J. Richard Wagner PE LLC



Diane Kastner, MDPHCC



Ron Lord, IAPMO      
CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to Order at 11:03 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA 

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda. 
APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Session held on March 19, 2015.  Upon Mr. Kruger’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session minutes as written.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held March 19, 2015.  Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Ratdka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes with 4 spelling and grammar corrections.      

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Closed Complaints

Investigation

Precharge


Plum-140029


Plum-150061

Plum-150052
Plum-140048


Plum-150073

Plum-150053
Plum-150040/41

Plum-150082

Plum-150063
Plum-150066


Plum-150083

Plum-150069
Plum-150072


Plum-150084

Plum-150080
Plum-150081
Upon Mr. Kruger’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report.

REVIEW OF EXAMINIATION STATISITICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for March, 2015: 

            Plumber

     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	           3
	           1
	       2
	       33% 

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	         29
	           7
	       22
	       24%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	           1
	           1
	       0
	      100%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	         14
	           7
	       7
	     50%

	                              TOTAL
	         47
	16
	     31
	     34%


Ms. Bailey reported that 47 candidates were tested in March, 16 passed, 31 failed with a 34% passing rate. Since January 2015, the passing rate is 39%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 35%.  There are currently 12,968 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS

A. PSI Testing/Backflow Certification 

Mr. Kastner inquired to Ms. Bailey whether or not PSI Examination Services checks for backflow certification.  Ms. Bailey confirmed that she had contacted PSI Examination Services and was informed that they check for current backflow certificates prior to allowing an applicant to sit for an exam.  

B. Minor and Incidental Plumbing Repairs 

Mr. Kastner stated that the Board had a discussion during the March 19th Board meeting as to whether or not a regulatory or statutory change would be drafted to further clarify minor and incidental plumbing. Mr. Kastner suggested and the Board agreed to table this topic until AAG Kintsler returns.   
NEW BUSINESS
A. Maryland Plumbing and Mechanical Inspectors Association (MPMIA)  
Mr. Radtka stated to the Board that correspondence was received from Mr. Darryl Smith, President of the MPMIA, dated April 16, 2015, requesting that 8.0 hours of CEU’s be counted towards inspector requirements for licensees who attended the April 24-26, 2015, spring training seminar held in Ocean City, MD. Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the 8.0 hours of CEU’s from the April 24-26, 2015 spring training seminar held in Ocean City, MD.    

B. Tracer Wire Update
Mr. Radtka informed the Board about new legislation that passed in the General Assembly regarding tracer wires.  The new law requires that a tracer wire has to be a 10 gage, insulated wire.  It must run within a foot of the top of the pipe and attached to the foundation of the dwelling. Above ground tracer wires must terminate at the clean out or at the meter.  
C. National Appliance Energy Conservation Act (NAECA), commonly known as NAECA III

Mr. Radtka informed the Board about the new water heater efficiency regulations. Under the National Appliance Energy Conservation Act (NAECA), residential water heaters must comply with the amended standards found in the Code of Federal Regulations, 10 CFR 430.32(d), by April 16, 2015. NAECA III applies to both storage and tankless residential water heaters. Companies are not allowed to manufacture under the NAECA II.  It is a federal mandate.  

CORRESPONDENCE

A. Question Regarding Maryland’s Adoption of IGCC 

Mr. Kastner stated to the Board that correspondence was received from Deirdre Darnell, Assistant Director of Governmental Affairs of LIUNA Midwest Region, dated April 6, 2015 regarding Maryland’s Adoption of International Green Construction Code (IgCC). Mr. Kastner stated that IgCC has been adopted statewide. Mr. Kastner requested that Ms. Bailey respond to Ms. Darnell regarding her inquiry.
B. NF 61 Compliance

Mr. Kastner stated to the Board that correspondence was received by Amanda Kesler from Miles and Stockbridge, P.C., dated April 3, 2015, regarding the requirements of COMAR 09.20.01.03, specifically NSF 61 Compliance.  Mr. Kastner stated that any component used for potable water has to be lead free. NSF 61 is the lead standard for potable water. Mr. Kastner requested that Ms. Bailey respond to Ms. Kesler’s inquiry.   

C.  Low Lead Compliance – Domestic Water Booster Systems 

Mr. Kastner stated to the Board that correspondence was received by Brad Walker from Hydro Tec, dated March 2, 2015, regarding low lead compliance-domestic water booster systems.  Mr. Kastner stated that    
domestic water systems must meet NSF 61 compliance.  NSF 61 is that lead standard for potable water.  Mr. Kastner requested that Ms. Bailey respond to Mr. Walker’s inquiry.   

COUNSEL’S REPORT

None.

CHAIR’S REPORT

Mr. Kastner stated that Secretary Kelly Schulz sent a letter to all Board members regarding meeting attendance. Ms. Bailey emphasized the importance of Board member attendance to previously scheduled meetings throughout the year.           
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Bailey stated that she would like thank AAG Lawrence for attending the meeting on behalf of AAG Kinstler and Ms. Meyers for her continuous service with the Board.  She also informed the Board that the Mechanical Boards will be retiring an employee who served as the Board Secretary for Stationary Engineers and Master Electricians effective April 28, 2015.  
ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Kruger’s Motion, Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 11:32 a.m.
_________________________



__________________________

Michael Kastner, Chair
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Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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